
SIMS MEMORIAL BENCH – CHAPELDOWN ROAD – JUNE 2024 

Hi Harriet,  

I’m writing my to you about my Fathers memorial bench. After having spoken to Milly on this a 

number of times and Milly fighting my corner to get the brambles in front cut down to enjoy what is 

supposed to be a resting place for my Father, I’m disappointed to say this hasn’t been actioned and 

if it has it hasn’t been maintained.  

We find it extremely upsetting to return time after time to my Fathers bench where we should be 

able to sit and reminisce. Just to add to the importance of this we also had written on his plague “to 

enjoy the view he loved” and now there is absolutely no view to enjoy. The bench is so close to the 

brambles you wouldn’t even want to sit on it let alone enjoy the view.  

If you are unable to cut this back and maintain then I’d happy for the bench to be moved 

somewhere along the road where it has not grown so much, there appear to be no other benches 

with this problem and there looks as though there would be space for his bench to go elsewhere.  

I’d appreciate for this to be tabled at your committee meeting and action to be taken as soon as 

possible because this has been going on for over a year now.  

I’ll look forward to hearing from you soon, my contact number is  

Photos attached as evidence.  

Many thanks 

Jo  

      

             


